

## **KSARA Committee meeting Minutes 4<sup>th</sup> June 2024**

### **Attendees:**

Tony Barcroft, Tony McD, Sue Houghton, Deborah Lindsay, Heidi Hackett, Mick Comfrey and Chas Warwood

**Actions:** TB doing webmaster course

**Banking:** TB had file, no chequebook, HH and TMcD to add him to account. DL is owed from Christmas, action: **HH and TMcD** to try and expedite this.

**Residents** contact updates: send over to Tony B to update master list. **Action :all**

Centurion House: SH wrote to them about being shown round show home, speed of cars arriving in the morning, asked for confirmation of bin store at bottom of the steps. They claim that it is in the plans, SH and TB cannot find proof of this. One version shows bin store in basement, indoors. Action: **SH** will send email asking what their plan is for it. We will canvass residents once we have a response.

### **Highways**

Pot-hole opposite Kings Buildings: Has been repaired. Thanks to MC for encouraging residents to register complaints, clusters are more effective.

**Parking** research: Two areas in zone F with different time limits. MC has been monitoring it closely over last few months asking residents to give name, address and email if they feel it should be changed, so all areas have same times. It will need a critical number to get considered. Responses largely apathetic, but we have some signatures from Water Tower Street and Kings Buildings.

Proposal is that Chas to submit a petition ask for all zone F to have same arrangements of 10 mins waiting and Sundays to be included, with a request to include KCC and Fireman's Cottages to have access to visitor's parking permits. Residents will then be asked to a meeting.

### **Air BnB**

TB wrote to Sam Dixon asking her to push for a licence scheme. Response was that there is an election now, but we anticipate it being taken up afterwards. Our concerns are around safety rules.

### **Weed cleaning and Litter pick up**

DL asked Paul Fielder for bags and litter pickers, he has forwarded to Streets team. Once we get materials, we'll set a date and publicise it.

### **Summer Party**

TB referred to discussions had last year around venue, cliques etc. Alexanders discussed. Tony's playing on 21<sup>st</sup> July and 18<sup>th</sup> August in the afternoon. KSARA committee could base in the courtyard, meet residents, offer a free drink if they bring their invitation.

### **CRAG**

18<sup>th</sup> July is next meeting. TB agreed to go if he can and TMcD may be able to join him, but agreed to re-visit membership. Future attendance dependent on their minutes and issues.

### **AOB**

Next meeting: 10<sup>th</sup> July HH Chairing, Mick on mins